			A22 Godstone Road, Whyteleafe
		          Proposed pedestrian refuge island.
Statement of reasons.
It is proposed to create a pedestrian refuge island on the A22 Godstone Road, Whyteleafe in the vicinity of the junction with Hillside.
The refuge will consist of 2.5 metre wide, bolt down pedestrian island with solar powered ‘keep left’ bollards. New pedestrian dropped kerbs with tactile paving slabs to be constructed either side of the carriageway on Godstone Road, parallel to the pedestrian refuge. Parking restrictions in the form of double yellow lines are to be installed in the vicinity of the refuge to prevent obstruction of full use of the refuge by parked vehicles. The bus stop and associated bus cage markings on the Southbound carriageway are to be relocated several metres further south to accommodate the space requirements for the new refuge.
This refuge is proposed due to concerns raised by residents and the Local County Councillor about the safety for pedestrians crossing the A22 Godstone Road in this vicinity, due to the volume of traffic experienced along this road and the lack of and formal pedestrian crossing facilities in the vicinity, and has been nominated as a priority for funding by the Local County Councillor for Caterham Valley & Whyteleafe. 
